CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
SEPTEMBER 19, 2023

5:33 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Greg South, David lvey,
and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance given by Mayor Baker, the
minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved
as presented. David lvey seconded the motion and the minutes were approved.

The bills totaling $349,025.16 were then presented for consideration for payment. Richard Williams
made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the
bills were approved for payment.

The next item on the agenda was the ABC License Transfer for Country Corner. Richard Williams made
the motion to approve the ABC transfer. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Following the Police and Fire reports, there were no visitor comments.
In Council reports, John Lawrence was absent.
Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell had questions concerning the status of the lift station on 5" Ave. He also asked if all the
streets from each district had been turned in for paving.

Caleb Pope was absent.

Greg South reported that abatement issues were getting better. He would like to see a plan for
household garbage to include a free dumpster in town so people could dispose of household garbage.

David lvey had no report.

Terry Kiser reported that the parking lot has been striped behind the post office. He asked if he could
get a quote for striping our parking lots.

Clerk Hinton told the Council that the utility rate study should be finalized in the next few weeks. He
read Ordinance # 502 to the Council concerning knuckle boom pickup. The knuckle boom truck will pick
up limbs for the first three weeks of the month and will pick up junk the fourth week of the month.
Multiple trucks will be running during the month to try to keep the limbs and junk picked up.

In the Mayor’s comments he wanted to thank Chief Johnson for completing 160 hours of training at JSU.
He is thankful for the hard work that Chief Johnson and the Police department do. In closing, he wanted
to thank all City workers for the hard work they do.



With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Greg South seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:36 pm.



